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Date: 22/09/2021 

Project Update: Issue no. 4 

Townsville City Council continues to improve the existing stormwater drainage flow between 
Horseshoe Bay Park and the intersection of Horseshoe Bay Road and Apjohn Street. 

Following the installation of a new drainage culvert across the intersection of Horseshoe Bay Road 
and Apjohn Street, Council is preparing to backfill the trench dig out with road base. Once backfilled, 
Council will apply a temporary seal across the disturbed road surface to allow one-way traffic to resume 
along Horseshoe Bay Road. The current detour along Apjohn Street will remain in place. We anticipate 
these works to be complete by the end of next week. 

Council anticipates construction of the new multi-purpose sport court to begin this week. As part of 
these works, Council will construct a new hard surface, install new goal nets, posts, fencing, and lighting. 
Following consultation with the community, the project will also include line-markings for tennis, 
basketball, netball, and futsal. The construction of the multi-purpose sport court is a Works for 
Queensland project, delivering jobs for Queensland and funded by the Queensland Government. 

In other news, Council plans to construct a section of new kerb and channel along the northern side of 
Apjohn Street between Horseshoe Bay Road and Corica Crescent. Existing kerb and channel within this 
portion of the road will also be replaced. As part of these works and in consultation with directly 
affected residents, Council will construct an associated driveway crossover at each property access 
point within the new kerb and channel alignment. Further information regarding this project will be 
shared with residents once a concept design is finalised. 

Please contact our Stakeholder Engagement Team if you require any additional information or wish to 
discuss this project update in more detail. 

Council will continue to update residents as these works progress. 

Yours faithfully 

Linda Wilmans 
Project Manager - Project Management Office 

This project is jointly funded by the Commonwealth and Queensland Governments through the 
Disaster Recovery Funding Arrangements (DRFA) and the Townsville City Council. 
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